

File Number: A-2019-00392

August 26, 2019

Mr. Colin Craig

Dear Mr. Colin Craig:

Re: Access to Information Request - Documentation on the number of employees in 2018 who were eligible to receive multiple pensions upon retirement [...]

This letter is in response to your request made under the *Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act*, (the Act), received on July 2, 2019. This letter is a secondary decision letter following our initial decision letter dated July 11, 2019. Further to your discussion with the Analyst during the week of August 19, 2019, the City of Ottawa conducted a secondary search and can advise the following:

As of December 31, 2018, 42 employees will receive an OMERS RCA pension at some point in the future. Please note that this number includes Police employees. This is based on the RCA contribution in 2018 and the 2018 salary. However, the City of Ottawa cannot confirm the exact number as it is based on the best 5 years as calculated by OMERs upon retirement and circumstances may change.

The City of Ottawa is waiving any further fee that can be charged to process this request since the cost is less than five dollars.

Should you have any questions concerning your request, please contact **Stephanie Young** from the Access to Information and Privacy Office at 613-580-2424, extension **44029**.

Sincerely,

M. Rick O'Connor, CMO City Clerk and Solicitor

Attach.

City of Ottawa 110 Laurier Avenue West Ottawa, ON K1P 1J1 Tel.: 613-580-2400 www.ottawa.ca Ville d'Ottawa 110, avenue Laurier Ouest Ottawa (ON) K1P 1J1 Tél.: 613-580-2400 www.ottawa.ca



File Number: A-2019-00392

November 12, 2019

Mr. Colin Craig 516 96 Ave. SE Calgary, Alberta T2J 0G9

Dear Mr. Colin Craig:

Re: Access to Information Request - Documentation on the number of employees in 2018 who were eligible to receive multiple pensions upon retirement [...]

This letter is in response to your request made under the *Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act*, (the Act), received on July 2, 2019. Access is hereby granted in full to the records requested.

In addition to the two former decision letters sent to you on July 11, 2019 and August 26, 2019 and further to our conversation, please be advised that the total RCA employee/employer contributions reported to OMERS for the 42 aforementioned employees was \$373,297.80.

The City of Ottawa is waiving any further fee that can be charged to process this request since the cost is less than five dollars.

Should you have any questions concerning your request, please contact **Stephanie Young** from the Access to Information and Privacy Office at 613-580-2424, extension **44029**.

Sincerely,

Kiel Anderson

Manager, Policy and Technical Solutions

Attach.